
Friday 8th March 

 Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy Mother’s Day. 

On Sunday (10th March) it is Mother’s Day. On behalf of all the staff I wish 
all our mums and carers a special day.  

Mother’s Day Assembly by Reception Class 

This morning our Reception classes performed a beautiful Mother's day 
assembly to show their love and appreciation for all that their wonderful 
adults do for them, each and every day. 

Filled with singing (including some tearjerkers!), artwork, props and more, 
it truly was a delight to watch, and tissues were definitely needed. 

We hope all our adults who attended enjoy their sweet treat on Sunday 
morning with a cup of tea - a little gesture of thanks and love from your little ones. 

 

Well done Super Stars and Shining Stars! 

Thank you also to Ms O’Kane, Ms Kormi and all reception support staff for planning such a creative and joyful 
assembly for all to enjoy.  

 

Pedestrian Crossing on West Derby Road  

I am delighted to inform you that Liverpool City Council have contacted school today to say that the 
pedestrian crossing outside our school should be fully working today by the end of the school day. This 
permanent safe crossing place will make such a positive difference for all our families and local community. 
We have all worked together as a school community, city council and local MP (Member of Parliament) to 
get this in place. What a success story this is and I know how we will all value it as a school community.  

 

A day of Prayer  

 

Archbishop Malcolm has called for a day of prayer in the schools and parishes of Liverpool Archdiocese for 
peace. 

Here is part of a prayer from the Pope Francis that you may to you wish use on this day of prayer:  

A prayer from the Holy Father for peace 

 

“Let us pray with one heart and one soul – Lord come to our aid, grant us peace,  

teach us peace, guide our steps in the way of peace.’’ 

     In Jesus’ name. Amen 

 

 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
tel:01512638460
https://goo.gl/maps/rWT9FAcYHGvcyV4D8
mailto:michaels-ao@st-michaels.liverpool.sch.uk
https://twitter.com/STMTuebrook


 

Headteacher’s Message 

Keeping Children Safe  

Please ensure when you collect your child/children at the end of the school day, particularly children in the 
Nursery, Reception and Infants that you hold onto their hand/s and keep close by you. Whilst we have staff on 
all the external school gates to meet and greet it can be difficult to monitor every child going through the gate 

during these very busy times.  

 

        

 

 

 

 

Here is a table of forthcoming Activities for this half term. Those highlighted in 
yellow have already happened. 

 

Spring and Easter Activities        

Activity Date/Time Year group   

World Book Day Thursday 7th March All Children Children welcome to dress up as 
favourite book character 

Mothers’ Day As-
sembly 

Friday 8th March at 9.15am Reception Class Parents/Carers  Welcome 

Enterprise Sale Friday 8th March All children   

Parent/Carer Even-
ing 

Thursday 14th March 3.30-
6.30pm 

All children Parents/Carers Welcome 

Easter Bonnet/Hat 
making craft work-
shop 

Friday 22nd March 

9.15am Infants 

  

Reception/year 1/
year 2 

Parents/Carers Welcome 

Easter Card making 
craft workshop 

Friday 22nd March 

2.30pm Juniors 

Juniors Parents/Carers Welcome 

Infant Spring and 
Easter Assembly 

Tuesday 26th March 

9.15am 

Year 1 and Year 2 Parents/Carers Welcome 

Year 3 and 
4  Spring and East-

Wednesday 27th March at 
9.15am 

Year 3 and Year 4 Parents/carers Welcome 

Year 5 and 6 Spring 
and Easter Assem-

Wednesday 27th March at 
2.15pm 

Year 5 and Year 6 Parents/carers Welcome 

Easter Bonnet/Hat 
parade 

Thursday 28th March at 
1pm 

Reception/Year 1/
Year 2 

Parents/carers Welcome 
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Mini Vinnies 

On Wednesday, our Minnie Vinnies group visited The Big Help Project on Boaler Street. The 
aim was to establish what they do and how we can help. The children had researched the 
charity and prepared questions beforehand. The charity worker Fran was amazed at the 
level of questions the children asked. We heard how they support with food via their 
foodbank, debt/budget management, housing, new-born baby hampers as well as 
signposting to other services. There is also a Ukrainian Support Group that meets every 
Friday morning.  
The children will now produce and deliver an assembly to the whole school all about the Big Help Project. 
They will advertise our New to You Toy sale and ask for food donations that we can take with us when we visit 
the foodbank to help compile the parcels. Once again the children were fantastic and an absolute credit to St. 
Michael’s.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safer Internet Day 
This year the children learned about using the internet safely and positively. Teaching our children how to stay 
safe online is vitally important. Every class had age appropriate lessons on what to do to stay safe. 

If you  would like to learn more, click here to access parent and carer resources. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mental Health Week 
Our theme for Mental Health Week was My Voice Matters! Throughout 
the week we had a listening booth on both the infant and junior 
playgrounds which was staffed by a Learning Mentor. The children used 
the opportunity to come and talk to us about how they were feeling. We 
had a focus week on our worry boxes. They are placed in each class so 
children can share things, even if they don’t feel comfortable talking out 
loud. Each class also had an “Express Yourself” lesson. The focus of this 
was the children learning how to share how they are feeling. 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2024/parents-and-carers


 

Mother’s Day Assembly 

 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


 

World Book Day 

 
                Our favourite part of 

World Book Day is 

when the older 

children go and visit 

the younger ones to 

read to them. As well 

as  having the fun of 

all the wonderful 

costumes, we get to 

share the joy of 

reading together.  
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Class Focus: Superstars 

Wow - what a great Spring term the Superstars have had so far! It has been wonderful to see every child grow in confi-

dence and make progress.  

This week, we have been learning about Little Red Riding Hood and other traditional tales. We have been acting out the 

stories and incorporating new vocabulary into our play. We have also been writing about the stories. Have a look at 

some examples of amazing independent writing!  

We continue to work hard in Maths on our 1-1 counting skills, but have started to do simple addition and take away using 

resources. There are some brilliant mathematicians in our class who have been spotting our Numbers of the Week all 

around them and in different forms!  

 We are really enjoying the brighter days and better weather. We've been observing the changes around us and can't 

wait to see what the rest of Spring brings  

 

.  
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Year 1 Georgia Nasiha 

Year 2 Emanuella Adesuwa 

Year 3 Jude Mary 

Year 4 Kryspin Gracie 

Year 5 Sethu Moyin 

     

   Celebration 

Well done to our phonics star. He’s making great pro-

gress with his reading because he always tries so hard. 

Head Teacher Awards 

Well done to this mathematician who has been working 

extra hard to master his maths. 

Welll done to our scientist from Hot Shots who’s been 

asking and answering scientific questions this week. 

SCIENTIST OF THE 

WEEK 

PHONICS STAR OF THE 

WEEK 

These Children have  gone Above and Beyond this week. They 

have been rewarded with a certificate and a hot chocolate with 

cream, marshmallows and biscuits.   Well done!  

 

MATHEMATICIAN OF THE 

WEEK 
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Jaime Cranham 

Our Family 

Support  

Worker                                                                                            

Jamie is available to talk privately about 

any questions, concerns or issues you may 

have. Come along for a private chat.                    

Drop in sessions every Tuesday at 9:00am                              

Jaime Cranham 07712235803                               

jaime.cranham@liverpool.gov.uk                   

or see Mrs Birch                                                            

Ask at Reception for further details 

HAPPY  BIRTHDAY! 

 
 

 

 

Michael 

Caitlin 

Freda 

Lewis 

Kayden 

Duke 

Jack 

 

 

 

Lemuel 

Ayodeji 

Treasure 

Lawson 

Miss Gannon 

Miss Briggs 

 

Read the                                                                                                                     

Parish of  St Michael &  Sacred Heart  Newsletters' 

and The  Wednesday Word     

 

     

After School Clubs 

Mon 
  

Reading Tutoring Ms. Ghazali 
Ms. Briggs 
Ms. Birks 

Ms. Sillitoe 

Y6 

  Reading Tutoring Ms. McEntee 
Ms. Duncan 

Y1 

  Reading Tutoring Ms. Forbes Y4 

 Tue Craft Club Ms. Cornett KS2 

 Choir Ms. Haynes 
Ms O’Kane 

KS2 

 Bingo & Games Ms. Davison 
Ms. Ms. Collins 

Y2 

 Reading Tutoring Ms McEntee  Y1 

 Tue Reading Tutor-
ing 

Ms. Briggs 
Ms Ghazali 
Ms Sillitoe 

Y6 

  Fun Club Ms. Collins 
Ms. Potter 

Rec 

 Wed DT Miss Duncan Y3 

  Bingo & Games Ms. Davison 
Ms. Collins 

Y2 

 Chess Mr. Smith Y6 

Thu  Mini Vinnies Ms. Roscoe & 
Ms. Birch 

Y5 & 6 

 Reading Ms. Forbes Y4 

 Reading Ms. Duncan Y1 

 Reading Tutor-
ing 

Ms. Birks 
  

Reading Tutor-
ing 

 Multi Skills Jake Y5/6 

Fri Football LFC Y 1/2 
 Basketball Coach Sam Y3 & 4 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/care?pid=MTA101634&v=67.8


     

Attendance 

Regular attendance at school is the single most important factor in a child/children making appropriate progress and achieving success. 

Good, regular and punctual attendance means doing well academically, developing better relationships with other children and positive 

behaviour. It also sets up good habits for when young people enter into work and life. 

 

 

 

 

 

We aim for average school attendance to be 97%  There are 190 days in a school year 

which leaves 175 days to spend on family time, shopping, appointments and other 

things.  

It is also important to arrive at school on time. If a child arrives late to school every 

day, their learning begins to suffer. This  graph shows how being late to school every 

day over a school year adds up to lost learning time. 

      

      

      

      

      

      

       

       

       

        

        

        

        

         

         

         

          

3 days 
lost 

6.5 days 
lost 

10 days 
lost 

13 days 
lost 

19 days 
lost 

          

5m  
late 

10m 
late 

15m 
late 

20m 
late 

30m 
late 

Well done to the  Whizz 

Kids and Golden Wonders 

for achieving the highest 

attendance this week. Let’s 

keep on pushing for 100% 

attendance, 100% of the 

time! 

 

These classes have won this 

week’s mini disco & crisps 

for best Class attendance. 

Well done  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

In the interest of your child’s safety and well being, a named adult needs to be con-

tactable at all times. Please ensure the school has at least 3 up to date telephone 

numbers. If school are unable to contact you and have concerns we may call the 

police and request a welfare check. 

Can you please call school at the beginning of the day if your child is going to be 

absent. 

WIN A BIKE!!! THE CHILDREN WITH 

THE BEST ATTENDANCE OVER THE 

YEAR WILL BE ENTERED INTO A 

PRIZE DRAW IN JULY! 

Year Group % Attendance 

SHINING STARS - RECEPTION 89.2% 

SUPERSTARS - RECEPTION 96.7% 

QUICK THINKERS - YEAR 1 95.9% 

RECORD BREAKERS - YEAR 1 97.2% 

GOLDEN WONDERS - YEAR 2 98.7% 

WORLD BEATERS - YEAR 2 98.1% 

HEROES - YEAR 3 96.1% 

OLYMPIANS - YEAR 3 90.7% 

HOTSHOTS - YEAR 4 97.3% 

INSPIRATIONS - YEAR 4 96.3% 

HIGH ACHIEVERS - YEAR 5 96.8% 

HIGH FLYERS - YEAR 5 97% 

WHIZZKIDS - YEAR 6 98.6% 

CHAMPIONS - YEAR 6 98.3% 

Totals 96.2% 
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SEN & Support 

 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://www.facefamilyadvice.co.uk/
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 Safeguarding & Support 

Call in for advice 

and support 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
tel:015123337000
tel:08088005000
tel:116123
tel:116123


Measles: Are there different MMR vaccines? 
You have probably heard a lot about measles in the news. There is a large outbreak in Birmingham mainly affect-

ing children under 10 years old. Many children have needed to be admitted to hospital. Measles can cause serious 

problems including meningitis and hearing loss and can cause death. 

The best way to protect against measles is to get two doses of the MMR vaccine. 

There are two different versions of the MMR vaccine that are available for free through your GP. One of them contains gelatine and the other one 

doesn’t. 

They are both very effective and safe. 

If you don’t want the vaccine which contains gelatine, don’t worry. You can still have the vaccine. 

All you have to do is ring ahead to your GP practice and let them know, so they can have the right one ready for you. It’s as simple as that. 

There is more information about vaccines and porcine gelatine at this link: 

Children are invited for their first dose of the MMR vaccine when they are between 12 and 13 months old and the second dose is given around 3 years 

and 4 months. Children can receive the vaccine at any age after this, so if your child has missed either of these doses or you are not sure just contact 

your GP practice. 

For more information, visit: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/ 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/63349f2c8fa8f50684f6ccad/UKHSA-
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/


 

     

Dates for your Diary/Upcoming Events 

 Scan a code, snuggle up and listen to a story!    

Storytime @ St Michael’s 

 

 

Activity  Date/Time Year group  

World Book Day 7th march Whole School  

Cross Country @ Waver-
tree 

7th March Cross Country Team Wavertree Sports Ground 

Mother’s Day Assembly 8th March Year 1  

Science Week 11th March Whole School  

Parents’ Evening 14th March Whole School  

Winmarleigh Hall 20th - 22nd March Year 5 Residential Trip 

Easter Bonnet Making 
Workshop 

22nd March KS1  

Easter Bonnet Parade 
and finish for Easter holi-
days 

28th March   

The Scarecrows Wed-
ding by Julia Donaldson 

Scan the QR code to 
listen to… 

 
 

“The Princess and the 
Pea” 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

Term Dates 2023 -2024 

Autumn Term 2023 

Term: Monday 4th September – Thursday 21st December 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Monday 4th September to Thursday 26th October 

Half term: Monday 30th October to Friday 3rd November 

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 6th November to Thursday 21st December 

Terms ends: Thursday 21st December 2023 

Spring Term 2024 

Term: Monday 8th January – Thursday 28th March 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Monday 8th January to Friday 9th February 

Half term: Monday 12th February – Monday 19th February 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Tuesday 20th February to Thursday 28th March 

Term ends: Thursday 28th March 

Summer Term 2024 
Term: Monday 8th April to Friday 19th July 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Monday 8thh April to Friday 24th May 

Half term: Monday 27th May to Friday 7th June 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 10th June to Friday 19th July 

Term Ends: Friday 19th July 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 6th May 

Staff Development Days – School closed for pupils 
Friday 1st September 2023 

Friday 27th October 

Monday 19th February 2024 

Four extended twilight sessions (22nd Dec & 22 July)  
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St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

Term Dates 2024 -2025 

Autumn Term 2024 

Term: Tuesday 3rd September – Friday 20th December 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Tuesday 3rd September to Friday 25th October 

Half term: Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November 

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 4th November to Friday 20th December 

Terms ends: Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring Term 2025 

Term: Monday 6th January – Thursday 10th April 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Monday 6th January to Friday 14th February 

Half term: Monday 17th February – Monday 24th February 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Tuesday 25th February to Thursday 10th April 

Term ends: Thursday 10th April 2025 

Summer Term 2025 
Term: Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 18th July (May Bank Holiday: Monday 5th May) 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 23rd May 

Half term: Monday 26th May to Friday 6th June 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 9th June to Friday 18th July 

Term Ends: Friday 18th July 2025 

 

Staff Development Days – School closed for pupils 
Monday 2nd September 2024 

Monday 24th February 2025 

Six extended twilight session 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/

